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Hello and Happy February,  

A month full of love and a second chance to start 

the new year off right. We entered 2021 with hopes 

to get the vaccine and all would be moving upward. 

However, that wasn’t the case. We had exposure 

early in the month and had 12 total resident cases 

of COVID-19.  

Our team came together to do all the protocols and 

preventative measures we could to stop the spread. 

Rolled out PPE, closed down neighborhoods, 

stopped staff from crossing between areas, and have submitted most of the 

residents for the monoclonal antibody (MAB) therapy. This therapy  is in-

tended to treat COVID positive individuals who are at high risk for serious 

illness and to minimize symptoms.  

Aside from the positive cases, we also had our first COVID-19 vaccine on 

January 22nd, 2021. This was an exciting day as we had a great turn out of 

residents, staff, and essential caregivers show up to receive their shot. Our 

2nd vaccine clinic will be February 19th, 2021 from 1:30 –5:00 pm. I hope 

to see you all there! If you are still needing your 1st shot please contact me 

via phone or email to let me know you intend on being there for your first 

vaccine. 

Sincerely,  

Rachael Paddock, LNHA 

Housing Community Leader 

rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com 

507-424-5454 

~ A Message from the ~  
Housing Community Leader  



 

# of Positive Cases at  

Arbor Terrace 

# of Staff 6 

# of Residents  12 
COVID-19 continues to spread in the community 

and we are taking every precaution recommended 

by MDH and the CDC. Please remember to be 

cautious of where you travel to and always per-

form hand hygiene! We also ask that you wear a 

mask at all times when in proximity to others.  

Communication is key. We will continue to 

update you on any news, emerging issues, or 

additional changes in our operations via 

phone, email, or mail.  We also have a link on 

https://www.samaritanbethany.com/ Home 

Page for COVID updates, just click the yellow 

Learn More button.   If you have issues or con-

cerns, please let us know or you can also call 

the Office of Ombudsman for Long-Term Care 

at 800-657-3591.  

January Summary  

This past month we have had an unex-
pected outbreak of cases at Arbor Ter-
race.  

We continue to work closely with the 
Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) 
and the Centers for Disease Control 
(CDC) to ensure all protocols for senior 
living are being followed.   

We currently have Assisted Living on a 
neighborhood quarantine until the 
2/11/21 as long as we have no new 
cases. Every time there is a new posi-
tive case we have to restart the 14 day 
quarantine.  

We are doing everything we can to pre-
vent the spread of COVID. That is why 
we temporarily suspended all essential 
caregiver visits to assisted living till the 
11th. This date will extend if a new case 
appears.  

If you have any questions about the 
current situation please direct them to 
Rachael Paddock.  

 

2nd Vaccine Clinic  

Friday February 19th, 2021 

1:30—5:00 pm 

In the Samaritan Bethany Chapel  
 

Please fill out the Walgreens VAR and 
return to Rachael Paddock before 
2/18/2021.   

(fill out through section C) 

Click this Link  -   Walgreens VAR 

https://www.samaritanbethany.com/
file:///C:/Users/rpaddock/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/8Y3MKV4Y/Walgreens COVID-19 LTCF VAR.pdf


What movie title best 

describes your life? 

Multiplicity  

What is the most heartwarming thing you’ve ever experi-

enced? The love of life long par tners. More than one time 

with different couples at our facility I witnessed one spouse take 

over the lead role in the relationship. When they would push each 

other to meals, even when their own health wasn’t good. This 

melted my heart with each one.  

What’s something you do the old fashioned way? Wash 

the floors on my hands and knees. 

What’s the most annoy-

ing habit that other 

people have? Not pick-

ing up after themselves! 

What hobby would you get into if time and money weren’t an issue?        

I love miniatures! I would love to make a miniature house with everything 

that goes with it.  

What do you  take for granted? Time! Time  that I spend 

with the  people I love. 

What do people think is weird about you? Squatting with 

my feet flat & standing up from sitting on my feet. 

What’s the dumbest thing you’ve done that actually turned out   

pretty well?  Moving to Texas for 6 years. My youngest child 

was a surprise 2 times over.  

How do you hope you will change as a person in the 

future? I hope to be grow to be more patient of a per -

son.  

What job would you be terrible at? Cook! I can cook if 

required....enough to keep my kids somewhat happy and 

alive. LOL Thank God for my boyfriend Matt who is an 

amazing cook.  

Receptionist and Chaos Coordinator 



 

 

 

 

V  
Is for  

Valentine but 

also for  

Vaccination! 

 
A big shout out to 

Walgreens and our 

wonderful staff for 

making this day a     

reality! And a shout 

out to all those who 

came out to get       

vaccinated!  

 

Don’t forget the 

second dose          

is the 19th! 







Meditation Group (CR) Every 

Wed. 4:15-5pm  







Our new president got sworn in on January 

20th. President Joe Biden and his VP Kamala 

Harris. The first woman and woman of color to 

be Vice President. 


